
  

 

Brothers, 
 
I am blessed to have had your support as your Grand Knight for the past three 
years. This is my final report to you in the monthly newsletter that Brother Lou puts 
out. Our newsletter is considered to be the best in the state! 
 
We stayed together during the good years and a bad one. We are lucky to have had a 
Great Pumpkin and Vidalia Onion fund raiser. This year will be exciting and I hope 
everybody is ready to get things going again. Our next Membership meeting, on  

Tuesday, June 1st, will be outside in the lower parking lot. 
 
If the weather turns on us, we will take it inside to the Hall. The Rosary will be at 
7:00 and business will start at 7:30. We will have the grill going at 6:00. So come on 
down before the meeting.  
 
I invite all of our Brothers to come to this important meeting, as we will be conduct-
ing our elections for the new year’s officers. You must be present to vote by ballot. 
There will be no Zoom. Hopefully we are done with virtual meetings and ready to  
associate again. 
 
Brother Steve Strong and our wives attended the State Convention in Jekyll Island 
last weekend. There were only 11 states that were allowed to have face to face  
conventions. We had a great turnout at the Jekyll Island Convention Center, even 
though there were 50 Councils that could not attend. It was very special to be  
included in such a dedicated group of men that are proud to be in the Knights of  
Columbus. 
 
Our Membership Director, Brother Bill Driscoll has formed an Exemplification  
Ceremony Team. We will announce a date to bring on the new members in the  
Ceremony. Observers are welcome. 
 
I would like to thank all of my Officers, Program Chairs, 
Guards, and of course our Lecturer, Bob Fiscella. Each 
one of you has spent countless hours and days working to 
keep our Council strong. 
 
My tenure is over in June, but I will promise to always be 
involved and volunteer wherever I am needed. It was an 
Honor to be elected The Grand Knight for Council 11402.  
 
 

Vivat Jesus, Brother Woody 

             

June 
2021 

Volume 28 
Issue 6 

 

Knights of Columbus  
All Saints Council 11402 

Dunwoody, Georgia 
 (Established July 4th, 1994) 

         



2 

 

This is only a proposed slate of officers assembled by the Trustees after their  
discussions with prospective candidates. 
 
Any brother, having attained 3rd degree, can run for any office, by advising the 
Trustees or Officers. Nominations will be accepted up until the final vote is 
called. 
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Paying Council Dues Electronically 

Members are a little confused as to the proper procedure for paying dues electronically.  
Sending a check for $40 by snail mail still works perfectly well also. Those liking  
immediate gratification may use the instructions below for a small processing fee. 

Brothers,  
 
Regular Council 11402 dues for 2021 are $40.  
 
Our council website www.kc11402.org handles electronic payment of 
council dues.  
 
You go to that web site, choose "Pay Dues", and you are connected to 
the PayPal system. You must have an active independent PayPal  
account already set up that is directed either to your check book or a 
credit card for debit purposes.  
 
You may then pay your dues online for $41.50 (which includes a $1.50 
electronic processing fee) by using your PayPal account to debit  
either a stated credit card or an amount directly out of your chosen 
checking account just like a debit card does. Your personal PayPal  
account must be set up independently.  
 
You may still pay your normal 2021 annual dues directly at a meeting 
or send a check made out to “KofC Council 11402” to: 
 
Financial Secretary 
Dan McDonough 
7742 Spalding Drive #502  
Peachtree Corners, GA 30092.  
 
Email him at dmcd88@bellsouth.net with any questions.  
 
 
Dan McDonough  

http://www.kc11402.org
mailto:dmcd88@bellsouth.net
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Vidalia Onion Drive Success 

On April 29/30, we received a shipment of Vidalia onions for All Saints and four  
other councils. The event was scaled down this year because of Covid. We only  
ordered 300 bags for our council rather than the usual 500 bags. All were sold easily. 
 
Enough brothers and family members volunteered to make the event go smoothly. 
Former grand knight Dean Trantow served as Big Onion this year again. We thank 
him for his management. Bill Discoll did the usual steering of heavy machinery. Dick 
Marklein aided Trantow with logistics.  No firm profit figures are yet available. 
 
Thanks to all who helped make this first 2021 fundraiser a success. 
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More Pumpkin Pics 2021 

Dave Mason, Joe Inglima, Jerry Cross, and Dean Trantow selling 

John Coffey and Joe Liebsack show charities 5 
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Bob Mitchell Brotherhood Service Award 
By unanimous resolution of the council officers, it was 
time to finally acknowledge the extraordinary years of 
service  by our Sir Knight Bob Mitchell.  He has served 
the council in many capacities over the years as  
documented below on this special award.  
 
By being just a little young for a council Lifetime 
Achievement Award (we hope he has a couple more 
decades of possible service), we commissioned this  
Extraordinary Brotherhood Service Award to  
recognize his already remarkable  contributions of his 
tenure in the Order. 
 
He is everywhere within the Council and the Assembly 
as an elected officer, Commander of the Color Corps, 
Fish Fry setup captain, chalice presenter, exemplifica-
tion officer, Special Olympics champion, recruiter of 
new brothers, requestor of charity donations, and an 
abiding presence at all meetings and events. 
 
Together with wife Anita, they have been a powerful 
force for good within the Order and via our web site. 
 
The award was presented at the May Business Meeting 
with the thankfulness of all his brothers. 
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New All Saints Deacon Alan D. Sims 
As yet not officially announced in the Georgia Bulletin, Deacon Alan D. Sims is preparing to take 
a position of Deacon at All Saints Parish. He is moving from his current assignment at Saint  
Stanislaus Catholic Church in Wardsville, Missouri to Atlanta. 
 
Deacon Sims is a Fourth Degree brother who is transferring from the Wardsville/Osage Bend 
Council 8399 in Wardsville and will seek entry into our All Saints Council and the Watters  
Assembly. His transfer documents are in process. 
 
He had been the Director of Catholic Cemeteries, after service in nursing home ministry, and  
also prison ministry. He had favored continuing in parochial ministry at St. Stanislaus.. 

 

He had spent 20 years working as a contracts manager for General Electric Co. before retiring 
in 2011 and moving to central Missouri.  
 

We welome him as a  new parish deacon and a council brother. 
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Our Council continues to fund the youth of the Parish. Eagle Scout Will Bowers received $100 
from 11402 to aid his Eagle Scout project. His sister who earned the Girl Scout similar rank was 
awarded $250 earlier. 

Gray Plunkett Back in Benin 
 
 
 
Our Sir Knight Gray Plunkett is back in 
Benin, Africa, and has a new addition of 
three puppies to keep him company. 
 
He regularly furnishes us with a copy of 
his Plunkett Press newsletter to keep us 
abreast of his progress with his own  
charitable projects. 
 
See next page. 
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The Plunkett Press—Eastertide 2021 
 Brothers, 
 
Thankfully, I was able to return to Benin the end of November, arriving the day 
before Thanksgiving. It has been good to be back, and I rejoice that Benin (as well 
as most of Africa) has been spared from the worst cases of COVID-19. Praise God 
for His mercy on Africa! Please pray for His continued mercies. 
 
My original return ticket was for the end of February. However, as I saw that life 
here is pretty normal with the low threat of COVID, I quickly decided it would be 
best to remain here for a much longer stay until life started to return to normal in 
the U.S. My return ticket is now booked for October 11, 2021. 
 
Translation Progress 
The team has continued to make progress on translation. In March we finished all 
the corrections to the translation of Genesis 12-25 (the story of Abraham) and we 
were able to record an audio version of the translation. Daniel, from the SIL Cen-
ter in Kara, Togo, came over for a week with recording equipment and he set up a 
make-shift studio in one of the houses in my compound (see photos). We are also 
working on finishing the corrections of the children’s Bible, "God Speaks to His 
Children". 
 
Full of Thanksgiving 
I am thankful to all of you who support my ministry here in Benin through your 
prayers and financial gifts. Despite my erratic correspondence, I remain deeply 
grateful that through you the Lord continues to provide the funds for the transla-
tion project (particularly meeting the monthly salaries for the translators and help-
ing with medical expenses for their families) and my needs when I am in Benin. 
Please continue to pray for the team and myself as we try to get much work done 
in the five months I have remaining before my flight back to the U.S. 
 
With a grateful heart, 
 
Gray Plunkett 
Gray.Plunkett@missions-africaines.org 
 
If you would like to send financial support for my work in Benin, please make 
checks payable to: Society of African Missions. Write on the memo line “Benin  
Mission-Gray” and attach a note saying it is for Gray Plunkett. Please send to:  
 
Society of African Missions 
23 Bliss Avenue 
Tenafly, NJ 07670 
Attn: Bursar’s Office 
 
(It is also possible to send gifts through bank transfer or credit card. If you are 
interested, please send me an email and I'll let you know how to do this.) 
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Msgr. Donald Kiernan Golf Tournament 
The Mary Our Queen Parish is sponsoring another Msgr. Donald Kiernan Golf Tournament on Monday  
October 25th. They have asked for our help honoring the administrator of both our parishes. The golf course 
(Bears Best) is one of Atlanta's finest ,  designed by Jack Nicklaus  (The Golden Bear). 
 
We hope that those All Saints brothers that expressed interest last year and the year before will sign up 
again for this one. Save the October 25th date. 

If interested in playing, 
send an email to  
louhlad@comcast.net. 
 
We are maintaining an 
All Saints  list for  
future contact. 
 
No firm commitment at 
this time. 
 
Open to the public. 
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Pregnancy Aid Clinic Thanks Council 
On behalf of the Pregnancy Aid Clinic, thank you so much for the coordination of the baby  
bottle campaign and the parish communications, which successfully promoted the virtual baby 
bottle.  Total donations: $6,841.22.   Attached is PAC's certificate of appreciation, which may be 
published in the parish bulletin. 
 
Please share our gratitude with Monsignor Marren, as I could not locate an email address for 
Monsignor -- I will follow up, however, with a handwritten "thank you." 
 
We appreciate your support immensely! 
 
For Life, 
Linda Grace 
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Bingo Not Coming Back Yet 

Awaiting formation of a combined degree 1-2-3 team for All Saints. Online exemplifications are 
becoming a reality very soon.   
 
Note: Go to website gakof.org for complete exemplification schedule (choose “Events”, then 
choose “Ceremonials/Degrees” for sections on degrees. 
 
Questions to Bill Driscoll. Advise Bill of any interested Catholic men. His contact info is on 
the Officer Contact Page near the end of this newsletter. 
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Upcoming Degree Exemplifications 

 
Dominic Palermo continues to advocate to the the parish for a return 
to Bingo soon.  The holdup seems to be some indication from the 
Archdiocese that it would be doable with proper safeguards. We 
await direction from the archdiocese. 

 
 

Collected $6,841 for Pregnancy Aid Center. 
 

Donated $1,000 to Our Lady of Perpetual Help  
Cancer Home. 

 
Atlanta homeless shelter $1000 donation. 

 
Donated $1,000 to SVdP All Saints Society. 

 
Donated $2,000 to Christ Child Society of Atlanta. 

 
Donated $1,000 to Gold Shield Foundation. 

 
Sponsor four seminarians each year. 

 
Held a Vidalia Onion Drive to raise charity funds. 

 
Supplied parish church calendars for $685. 



  

 

14th Lee & Tracy Cullom 23 
5th Jason & Dorota Miller 22 
7th Bob & Dorothy Gail Klingensmith 22 
2nd Kevin Ryan & Amy 21 

3rd Ed Cerbone & Carol-Anne 21 

17th Jay Kapp & Jennifer 21 

16th Jim Reilly & Courtney 20 

28th Fernando Escalante & Maritza 18 

28th Mike Martell & Loriann 18

13th John Shaffer & Jacqueline 17 

26th Dan Anderson & Catherine 17 

18th Matt Hurd & Catherine 16 

25th Dave Hartman & Allison 15 

6th Chris Murtha & Joli 14 

8th James-Rosario John & Tina 13 

19th Eric Grone & Maghan 11 

26th Danny George & Addie 11 

4th Rodrigo Maciel & Maneola 10 

6th Gregory Francisco & Ruth 6 

1st Joe Dunay & Judy Scarborough 2 

   

              Council Significant Dates  June Birthdays 

Jim Langford 1 

John Heneghan 2 

Bob Worthington 7 

Frank Budde 7 

John Byrne 8 

Dwight Smith 9 

Deacon Bill Garrett 10 

Al Tiede 10 

David Jeanson 11 

Mike Paolozzi 12 

Sean Corrigan 15 

Michael Smit 15 

David Bailey 15 

John Doueiry 15 

Robert Mack 16 

Carlos Gonzalez 17 

Sasi Munisamy 18 

Harold Fickett 18 

Anthony Jabaley 19 

Mitchell Crum 20 

Kevin Flagg 21 

Nathan Bork 21 

James Connell 22 

Ronald Curtis 22 

Pat Fahey 22 

Willy Trent 22 

John Vander Wiele 22 

George J. Foster 23 

Cun Chun Wei 23 

David Sykes 24 

Charbel Maalouf 25 

Brian Benninghoff 26 

Ralph Davis 30 

Dominic Palermo 30 

  

12 Gerry & Vickey Schaefer 61 

1 Jack & Joan Harte 59 

15 John & Karleen Buchholz 58 

13 Nick & Carolyrose Gentile 55 

25 Bill & Chen Mulcahy 50 
3 Bernie & Audene Sotola 48 

1 Dec. Paul & Debbie Doppel 46 

20 David & Patricia Flynn 46 

12 Dave & Carol Mason 46 

12 EJ & Suzanne Couvillion 45 

26 Glenn & Karen Ruffenach 43 

25 Bert & Jeanne Trapani 42 

25 Jim & Kathy Erdy 41 

29 Dec. Hedy & Corazon Sevilla 38 

1 Louie & Cindy Abdou 37 

6 Ron & Lisa Curtis 34 

15 Joerg & Heidi Grau 33 

17 Mark & Kitty Moots 32 

23 Mitch & Diane Domit 31 

29 Bill & Cathy Haas 31 

19 Jim & Theresa Scandle 30 

16 Glenn & Leslie Gray 29 

6 Matt & Elisabeth Allen 29 

27 Tim & Elaine Horner 28 

30 Bill & Charlotte Stobierski 28 

22 John & Bridgett Calia 25 
6 Doyle & Julia Cheatham 24 

11 Patrick & Denise Joyce 23 

15 Chris & Milla Callison 23 

22 Ty & Claudia Leon 22 

22 Pat & Tricia Casey, Jr. 22 

12 Daniel & Mollie Quinnelly 21 

11 Kevin & Samantha Murray 21 

16 Bill & Kim Florence 20 

18   

10   

17   

14   

5   

7   

20   
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 Date                                                           Years                                                         

June Wedding Anniversaries 

12th Pfaffinger 61 

1st Braza 59 

15th Grupinski 58 

13th Winkler 55 

25th Webster 50 
3rd Schlitt 48 

1st Kieffer 46 

20th Muenchen 46 

12th Donohue 46 

12th Wysocki 45 

26th Bruder 43 

25th Seggerson 42 

25th Sheahan 41 

29th DeVeer 38 

1st Williams 37 

6th O'Connor 34 

15th Mackin 33 

17th Eberly 32 

23rd Brennan 31 

29th Gallagher 31 

19th Will 30 

16th Sykes 29 

6th Sotomayor 29 

27th Jones 28 

30th Abney 28 

22nd Klinger 25 
6th Berklich 24 

11th Tschirhart 23 

15th Smith 23 

22nd Adelman 22 

22nd Van Gundy 22 

12th Dolt 21 

11th Campbell 21 

16th Pyne 20 

18th Pyle  

10th Borer  

17th Fiscella  

14th Cullom  

5th Miller  

7th Klingensmith  

20th Haslach  

     

12th Allen Pfaffinger & Shirley 66 

1st Norb Braza & Barbara 64 

15th Ray Grupinski & Violetta 64 

13th Ken Winkler & Patsy 62 

3rd Fred Schlitt & Margaret 60 
1st Keith Kieffer & Janet 58 

20th John Muenchen & Joan 57 

12th Ray Donohue & Sharon 56 

12th Gene Wysocki & Beth 56 

26th Joseph Bruder & Susan 56 

25th John Seggerson & Kathy 55 

25th Jim Sheahan & Anne 55 

29th Jack DeVeer & Jean 55 

1st Alex Williams & Susan 53 

6th Ralph O'Connor & Didi 53 

15th Dennis Mackin & Susan 53 

17th Ray Eberly & Nan 52 

23rd Jim Brennan & Debbie 48 

29th Doc Gallagher & Mary 47 

19th Mike Will & Jane 43 

16th David Sykes & Belkis 42 

6th Gerry Sotomayor & Vivian 41 

27th Woody Jones & Janet 41 

30th Bob Abney & Laura 37 

22nd Scott Klinger & Mary Ellen 35 

6th Jeff Berklich & Jana 34 

11th Roc Tschirhart & Carol 33 

15th Dwight Smith & Erin 30 

22nd David Adelman & Kerstin 30 

22nd BJ Van Gundy & Christy 30 

12th Skip Dolt & Elaine 28 

11th Jim Campbell & Ellie 27 

16th Greg Pyne & Dawn 27 

18th David Pyle & Tanys 27 

10th Paul Borer & Joan 26 

17th Bob Fiscella & Rita 26 

14th Lee Cullom & Tracy 24 

5th Jason Miller & Dorota 23 

7th Bob Klingensmith & Dorothy Gail 23 

20th Mike Haslach & Roxanne 23 
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A. Dennis Caniglia, 77,  Has Passed 
Nov 8, 1943—May 17, 2021 

16 

We got this very sad news that our Sir Knight  Alfred Dennis Caniglia passed on Monday May 17th due  
to a heart attack.after knee replacement surgery  We only learned of his passing from FaceBook posts.  
He had no local relatives. His wife, Linda, passed in 2004. They had no children. He was the president  
of his own insurance litigation company. He is an organ donor and will be interred in our Columbarium.  
Dennis was Co-Big-Fish with Tom Simon of the All Saints annual Fish Frys and collected meal fees at 
the door of these events. He negotiated the food contracts with the suppliers and managed weekly  
deliveries. Dennis was also the chief chef at our Fish Fry Volunteer Parties with his signature whiskey 
steak meals. He was also the President of the All Saints Mens Club and obtained all the speakers.  
Outside of his council functions, he was the President Emeritus of the Atlanta Touchdown Club and  
obtained celebrity speakers for those events from the world of sport. He was instrumental in choosing 
 the winners of college scholarships, for which he often solicited partial council donations. He was very 
active member of the Fraternal Order of Eagles and is being celebrated by his Aerie (i.e. local chapter). 
 
Please keep his family and friends in your thoughts and prayers. In lieu of flowers, please donate to the 
Fraternal Order of Eagles 714 or to All Saints Catholic Church  (https:/allsaintsdunwoody.org/). 

30309. 
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https://allsaintsdunwoody.org/
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William J. Mulcahy 

M A Y  2 7 ,  1 9 4 9  –  M A Y  2 3 ,  2 0 2 1  

William J. Mulcahy, 71, of Dunwoody, died peacefully at home in   
Dunwoody, GA on May, 23, 2021. Bill was born in Darby, PA on     
May 27, 1949 to Francis and Florence Mulcahy. Growing up he       
attended the all-boys Catholic school Monsignor Bonner in           
Pennsylvania.  

He met his future wife, Cheri at the neighboring all-girls Catholic 
school Archbishop Prendergast. He earned his bachelor’s degree I 

n accounting from Philadelphia University and a master’s in 
healthcare policy and administration from Mercer University. 

Bill and Cheri moved to Georgia in 1973. They raised their three daughters in Marietta, GA. 

Bill spent the majority of his career as the Chief Audit Executive of Emory University for 15 of his 21 
years with Emory until he retired in 2007. During his “retirement”, he did auditing consultation work for 
cities, not for profits, universities, and healthcare organizations. 

Since 2005, Bill was an active board member and former president/chairman of the Board of the         
Institute of Internal Auditors, Atlanta. He was passionate about mentoring the next generation of         
auditors and was the founding chair of the Advisory Board of the Internal Audit Center in the School     
of Accountancy of Kennesaw State University’s Coles College of Business, an Internal Audit Education 
Partnership. 

A quiet man, Bill enjoyed spending time with his family, including his six grandchildren. You could find 
him most weekends on the sidelines of one of his grandchildren’s activities. He loved reading business 
books, the Braves, Hilton Head, coffee, sharing his Catholic faith and all things auditing. 

Bill is preceded in death by his parents Francis and Florence Mulcahy. 

Bill is survived by his wife of 50 years, Cheryl Ann Mulcahy; daughters and sons-in-law, Christine and 
Jeff Shockley, Karen and Brian Cohen, Megan and Casey Bacica; grandchildren, Kyle and Claire 
Shockley, Andrew and Tyler Cohen, Austin and Grayson Bacica; brother Frank Mulcahy and sister  
Anne Quillinan. 

In lieu of flowers, contributions may be made to St. Vincent de Paul Georgia                                   
https://www.svdpgeorgia.org/get-involved/ways-to-give/donate/. 

A Memorial Mass was held Thursday, May 27, 2021 at 11 o’clock at All Saints Catholic Church, 2443 
Mount Vernon Rd., Dunwoody, GA 30338. Interment outside the church was immediately following the 
Mass.  

https://www.svdpgeorgia.org/get-involved/ways-to-give/donate/
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In Memoriam 
As we delve into the 2021 year,  we remember the extraordinary number of  All Saints  
brothers who have passed since the 2019 holiday season.  We’ve lost 20 brothers since the  
year-end 2019 holiday season. 
 
In 2019, we almost made it through the entire year without the death of a council  
brother. Then, we had three consecutive holiday deaths just before the end of 2019. 
 
In 2020, we were not so fortunate. All Saints lost a total of nine brothers, setting a sad yearly 
record for the council since its founding in 1994. Now 2021 could break that sad record. 
 
What often goes unnoticed are the significant numbers of children, wives,  and widows of the 
council who passed in 2019, 2020, and 2021. This neared the number of brothers passing. 
 

Now 2021 has started sadly with Eight consecutive member deaths.  
 
Please make it a practice to keep in your prayers, our sick and deceased men and women of 
Council 11402.   Note that all the 2020 deceased members and family were remembered at the 
State Convention Mass this past May. The 2021 deceased people will be remembered next year 
at the Convention. 

19 

Memento Mori 

SK William A. Torresala            Former Member 

 

Note:  Deceased brothers marked “SK” are 4th degree  
Sir Knights, and will be remembered with their names  
engraved on chalices presented to newly-ordained priests 
(some of which will be our very own council-supported  
seminarians.) 
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Prayers for Sick/Distressed Friends and Loved Ones 
Matt Allen’s cousin, Jeremy Hellman  
John Brach’s daughters, Suzanne and Amy, and daughter-in-law, Tina 
Norb Braza’s wife, Barbara 
Tom Burleigh’s niece 
Dick Calupca’s wife, Mary 
Bill Camden’s wife, Pat 
Tom Chrisman’s wife , Joyce 
Ron Collins’ wife, Jackie 
E.J. Couvillion’s sister, Sandra Elder 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 98, and son David 
Andy Diaz’ daughter, Liz Tierney 
Bill Driscoll’s mother, Gisela 
Pat Duncan’s mother, Joan Duncan 
Conrad Fischer’s wife, Sue 
Joe Fuentes’ nephew’s son, Carson Paul 
Al Garofalo’s daughter, Mary Jo Westbrook 
Mike Gregory’s son, Jonas 
Ray Grupinski’s grandson, Aiden Toolan 
Tim Harvey’s wife, Donna 
Jim Herbig’s wife, Judy 
Lou Hlad’s brother Frank and Sister Therese 
Matthew Hurd’s wife, Catherine 
Matt James’ father-in-law, James Shanni 
Harwood (Woody) Jones’ wife, Janet & mother-in-law, Anne Piede 
Keith Kieffer’s sister-in-law, Pat Kieffer 
Jack Klapka’s wife, Maralind 
Bryan Kler’s mother, Judy 
Bob Klingensmith’s wife, Dorothy Gail 
Mario Marin’s niece, Andrea Carolina Zamora 
Bernie Marino’s wife, Florence 
Doug McAleer’s niece, Sarah Hrdlicka, wife, Linda, brother James  
Deacon Ken Melvin’s daughter and wife Linda 
Jason V. Miller’s wife, Dorota 
Mark A. Miller’s brother, Chris Miller 
Bob Mitchell’s Wife, Anita 
Joe Mitchell’s wife, Dolores 
Paul Mudge’s brother, Daniel J. Mudge, Sr. 
John Muenchen’s wife, Joan 
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle, and wife, Betty 
Dominic Palermo’s mother, our Bingo nonna, Mary Monroe 
Frank Paolozzi’s wife, Pat 
Kent Polzin’s wife, Jennifer 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Danny Ross’ daughter –in-law, Jamie and wife Queenie 
Peter Rushworth’s son, Tom 
Charles Santa Maria’s sister-in-law, Wendy 
Bob Santos’ daughter, Brooke 
John Seggerson’s daughter, Katie 
Bill Scully’s niece, Katie Scully 
Hedy Sevilla’s mother-in-law, Hermogina Beltran  
John Shaffer’s grandson, Michael Calhoon 
Tom Simon’s wife, Nancy 
Mike Smith’s daughter, Courtney Hertel 
Ernie Spencer’s grandson, Garrett Pilcher  and two daughters 
Ralph Stinson’s nephews, Johnny Hood and Paul Buckner 
Carl Stryker’s granddaughter 
Richard Szyperski’s granddaughter, Jamie Thrash, 20, and widow Jan 
Ted Tada’s mother-in-law, Mary Hickey, 92 
George Tanguay’s daughter-in-law, Wendy   
Rich Tomaszewski,’s relative, Sam Turone, his wife’s young cousins. 
Jack Vander Wiele’s wife, Doris 
Mike Walker’s wife, Kathy 
Kelly Wheeler’s wife, Susan 
Charles J. Wilson’s wife,  Carolyn 

Council Prayer Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  
Richard Kernan   John Gannon             
Jack Klapka     Nestor Montero   Dennis Mackin 
Charles J. Wilson  Mike Smith    Joe Cavallaro   
Jim Snoddy       John Barranco    Bob Santos                        
Wulf Lindenau    John Pepitone  Ralph Stinson 
Steven Bales     Tom Simon          Joseph Stutz            
Frank Paolozzi      Jack Harte     Don Hanson             
Dave Jeanson      Joe Liebsack    Bernie Sotola 
Danny Ross   Mario Commito    Jack Vander Wiele 
Bob Mitchell     Eric Martin       Al Alberghini   
Ernie Spencer   Bernie Santa Maria    Ken Melvin      
        
            Ailing Brothers Ongoing Prayers 
 Andy Diaz     John Brach   Ted Davis    Bill Camden 
 Matt Dewhurst   Al Garofalo  Fred Dyer     
 Franz Brucks   Bryan St. Romain  George Doyle 
 Mike Walker   Ron Collins   Bill Driscoll 
 Dave Mason    Ray Egan    Harvey Moskowitz  
     Our Seminarians/ Diaconites/ Missionaries 
Paul Nacey      Nicholas  Le      William Whitlow  
Mathew (Cole) Austin     Mike Martell 
Missionary Gray Plunkett  
 
 

 Our Beloved Clergy 
Atlanta Archbishop Gregory John Hartmayer 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Bernard Schlesinger III 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Joel Konzen 
Abbot Augustine Myslinski, OSCO, Conyers 
Monsignors Hugh M. Marren  
Monsignor James J. Fennessy 
Father William T. Hao,         Father Bryan Small         
Father Daniel Rogaczewski,  Father Kevin Peek 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father David Daly, LC ,        Father Daniel Ketter 
Father John Klein , LC,        Father Jack Knight 
Father Anthony Eshun, Ghana 
Father Brian Kerr, MOP  
Brother Alfred Stephen, MOP 
Deacon Ray Egan          Deacon William Garrett       
Deacon Paul Doppel      Deacon Alan Sims 
Deacon Ken Melvin       Deacon Rick Medina 
Deacon Hedy Sevilla      Deacon Bob Calabrese 
 

Our Beloved Widows  (red are deceased)  
Grace Mahoney     Rita Mix    Peggy Eckard 
Ellie Pavlik     Nancy Moeller     Joanne De Pace 
Marion Reale     Jaye Norman     Winifred Koss 
MaryAnn Dellaria (Lehman)     Donna Kantak   
Antoinette Roy  Ruth Del Guercio  Marie Crean 
Angela McCabe   Susan Cicero  Sharon Malone 
Evelyn Wittman   Patti Travers Neil    Helen O’Shea  

Joyce Templeton   Karen Giles   Marie Gannon    
Pat Addison     Carol Bieszak    Polly Callison     
Margaret McCabe    Mary Ann Stojka   Tish Allen 
Elizabeth Morrell     Theresa Callahan     Jo Gustin 
Katie Woerner    Mary Ardagna   Sally Horan 
Joanne Swartz    Mary Schultz    Margie Vicknair    
Colleen Trainor     Joan McIvor     Valerie Nucera 
Betty O’Brien    Jan Szyperski     Jackie McGill 
Teresa Novac    Kathy Kerr Sisko     Dolores Myers 
Ann Feeney    Carol Joyce    Jean Fraser   By Hurt 
Bridget Mastrogiovanni    Geraldine Pereyra 
Marie Gannon    Carole Krise     Andi Berrigan 
Nancy Cullen      Susan Banasik   Cheri Mulcahy 

Memento  
Languorem 
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“Ask not for whom the bell tolls. It tolls for thee.”   John Donne 
 
Bryan St. Romain lost his sister, Laurie, in early May to several maladies. 
Sir Knight Dennis Caniglia passed away on May 10, 2021 from a heart attack after surgery for a knee replacement. 
William J. Mulcahy passed away on May 23, 2021. 
 
Please pray for brothers and relatives with ongoing health issues:  Brother Don Hanson, Sir Knight Al Garofalo, brother Fred 
Dyer and Shirley, brother John Barranco, Pat Paolozzi,  Joan Muenchen, Sir Knight Andy Diaz, brother John Pepitone, Judy 
Herbig, Sir Knight Bob and Anita Mitchell, Barbara Braza, Joyce Chrisman, Dolores Mitchell, Sir Knight Mike and Kathy 
Walker, brother Mario Commito, Sir Knight Rich Tomaszewski, Sir Knight Bill Camden and Pat, Sir Knight Deacon Ray Egan, 
Sir Knight Ron/Jackie Collins, Sir Knight Deacon Ken Melvin and Linda, , and Sir Knight Bob Santos. 

Fourth Degree  
Sir Knights are  

remembered upon  
death on engraved 

Holy Mass    
chalices given to 

new priests. 

Memento mori PGK George P. Novac     5/31/2017 Warren P. Vicknair         6/21/2011      

Memento Mori  Patrick  J. Callahan         5/18/2017 Walter J. Bieszak             4/17/2011      

William J. Mulcahy     5/23/2021 Les M. Washington          5/11/2017 Joseph J. Wittman           3/09/2011      

A. Dennis Caniglia       5/10/2021 George M. Swartz            4/19/2017 Charles F. Mahony          2/20/2011      

Walter B. Banasik          3/7/2021 Robert W. Heald              3/12/2017 Gerald A. Cicero       1/05/2011     

Lawrence W. Cullen      2/4/2021  PGK  Guy E. Stryker       9/26/2016 David B. Moeller         5/09/2010       

Stephen Berrigan        2/3/2021 Hal  G. Eckard              9/6/2016 PGK  Frank G. Welter  12/19/2009      

PGK Edward Krise      1/31/2021 John F. Hansberry       6/21/2016 Owen K. McCabe            8/16/2009       

Wiley L. Maloof           1/10/2021  Thomas A. Templeton   5/1/2016 William G. Lehman     4/16/2009      

Frederick  J.  Frerichs   1/9/2021 Fr. Joseph M. Peek   3/14/2016 Robert L. Morell        4/29/2008      

Raymond E. Gustin   12/28/2020 Dennis M. Crean        11/01/2015 Gordon G. Hurt          3/03/2008      

Oscar W. Pereyra      11/17/2020  Gregg R. Kantak           10/21/2015 John A. O’Shea          1/27/2008      

Gerard (Jerry) Howley    10/2/2020 Richard (Doc) Malone     6/12/2015 Thomas M. Scherrer  4/10/2007      

Arthur (Art) Montagne    8/31/2020 James W. Callison        4/03/2015 Richard P. Steiner      3/17/2006       

Walter R. Gauthier     8/20/2020  William R. Schlich           3/12/2015 Salvatore DePace       1/16/2006      

Maurice RayTurcotte     06/03/2020 William D. O’Connor      1/19/2015 Anthony C. Ardagna 12/28/2005      

Michael P. Gannon      5/09/2020 Anthony Allan Kosek    12/25/2014 Jerome E. Travers       7/29/2005      

Benny Mastrogiovanni      4/30/2020 John M. Foley                   9/12/2014 John P. Stojka             7/21/2005       

Louis P. Bernard          4/25/2020 Bill  H. Giles                     8/05/2014 Paul G. Horan            6/02/2005      

Anthony W. Joyce       12/23/2019 Jean-Paul Roy              7/23/2014 Edwin L. Woerner     5/21/2005      

Mark E. Balmes         12/13/2019 Donald Del Guercio         7/01/2014 Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.      1/13/2005     

PGK Michael J. Feeney  11/21/2019  Harold L. Norman         12/08/2013      James J. McCabe          10/22/2004       

PGK Richard G. Sisko      9/24/2018 Paul  J.  Reale             11/10/2013      Robert J. Lescher            5/17/2003 

James W. (Jim)  McGill      7/4/2018 James L. Mammoser   8/03/2013      Brad M. Scranton           5/14/2003     

Richard T. Szyperski         4/27/2018 Tom E. Mix             6/13/2013      Phillip A. Haluska         12/18/2002 

Fr. Daniel  McCormick     4/19/2018 Edward J. Qualters         3/19/2013      Joseph A. Miller              12/2/2002 

James W. (Bill) O’Brien      4/2/2018 Marcus Carroll            3/12/2013      James R. Fraser              9/21/2002 

Don L. Myers                2/17/2018 Edward J. Pavlik        1/13/2013      Kenneth E. Smith           6/02/2000 

George V. Yuscavage    2/12/2018  George L. Cajigal, Sr.  1/8/2013      Elias M. Mualem            3/27/2000 

Msgr. Donald Kiernan   1/9/2018 Michael A. Klimshuk      7/08/2012      John W. Lynch III        12/15/1999 

Edward J. Trainor       12/23/2017 Edward P. Koss        12/20/2011     Ronald S. Kurtzer         12/12/1999 

Mark A. Nucera               12/13/2017 PGK Lloyd B. Addison  11/25/2011    Kenneth C. McIntosh   11/25/1998 

Michael J. Schultz            11/26/2017 John W. Lynch II       6/21/2011      William J. Batdorf       3/23/1998                

97 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 

Council founding             
members are 
shown in red.  
 
See our council 
1994 charter in  
the McGivney 
Lobby. 
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If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or 
wish a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to     
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  
 

KofC Supreme Web Site   (KofC.org) 
w/ Online Membership: KofC.org/onlinemembership   

GA State Web Site    (GAKofC.org) 
w/ list of exemplification events 

Watters Assembly Web Site  (www.kc2688.org) 

     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
 
Grand Knight     Woody Jones                 770-246-9897        j_harwoo@bellsouth.net 
Deputy Grand Knight   Stephen Strong             770-698-9797        steve@strongus.net  
Chancellor                              Bill Driscoll                    678-395-4364       bdriscoll0808@yahoo.com 
Chaplain    Msgr. Hugh Marren  770-393-3255      msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    B.J. Van Gundy            678-291-0805       bj@vangundy.net 
Warden                Joe Inglima                   678-571-8081        joe.inglima@yahoo.com 
Recorder    Arthur (Skip) Dolt       770-379-0735        dr.dolt@siegelanddolt.com 
Financial Secretary                    Dan McDonough          770-729-9694        dmcd88@bellsouth.net 
Treasurer    E.J. Couvillion              770-642-6488        esnar@aol.com 
Lecturer    Bob Fiscella                   770-395-7101        bobfiscella@kw.com 
    
Inside Guard                              Charles Lynch               770-396-0183        chazman4470@gmail.com 
                              
Outside Guards   Nick Mattera                 973-903-4185        nmat6961@gmail.com    
                 Gene Gannon                404-992-3999         gene_gannon@bellsouth.net 
  
Trustee Three-Year Term          Ernie Spencer               770-642-0863         ernestcspencer@bellsouth.net    
Trustee TwoYear Term      Dean Trantow               678-296-6326         trantowd@aol.com  
Trustee one-Year Term   Bob Mitchell                  770-804- 8060        bobmitchellga@yahoo.com   
          Note: the above Trustee designations are corrected from previous incorrect newsletter listings. 
   
Insurance Field Agent    Steven Zahradka          678-739-5271         steven.zahradka@kofc.org 
Program Activity Director         Mike Haslach                770-402-3285         mhaslach@att.net 
District #7   Deputy                     Tom Frizzi                     678-300-4617         dd07@gakofc.org 

   

Activity Chairs 
Acolytes                Bernie Marino                 404-281-3242         mfmbdm5@gmail.com              
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan           770-394-5643         dekeray@aol.com 
Bingo                                           Dominic Palermo            404-256-1523         dpal84116@aol.com 
Faith         David Emery                   770-395-7913         jdavidemery@gmail.com 
Community     Bryan Kler                      770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Family                   Bryan Kler                      770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                  
Funeral/Choir                             Bernie Sotola                  770-640-5440         asccmusic@gmail.com 
Life                 John Gannon                  770-990-9455         johnjgannon@comcast.net 
Membership                                Wulf Lindenau               770-558-1022         lindenauwr@aol.com 
Pumpkin Sales                            Dave Richardson            770-396-1790         dm.richardson01@gmail.com 
Second Responder Program     Steve Strong                    770-698-9797         steve@strongus.net 
Service Support   Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@comcast.net 
Ushers                                         Joe Mitchell                     770-294-7508         jmytch@aol.com 
Vocations (RSVP)   David Emery                 770-395-7913         jdavidemery@gmail.com 
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                   770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                
 
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Anita Mitchell     770-804-8060         almpmp@yahoo.com 

Never miss a  
message again 

All Saints Council 11402 Web Site   (kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 
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June 
Watters 

Assembly 
All Saints 
In Person 
and Zoom 

 Rosary 7:00 
Meeting 7:30 

 

 

June 2021 

June 
Council Mtg. 

Elections 
Parking Lot  

No Zoom 
7:00 rosary 

7:30 meeting 
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